
Gilmanton Conservafion Commission 

PO Box 550 

Gilmanton NH 03237-0550 

conservation@gilmantonnh.or

g (603) 267-6700 ext. 29 

Minutes of 

Wednesday, November 8, 2017 

Call to order: The meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m. by Chairman Dick de Seve. Those present 

included Vice Chair Tracy Tarr, Alternate Member Sue Hale-de Seve, and Member 

Patrick Hackley. Conservation Commission Clerk Diane Marden was also present. Member Alec 

Carpenter was not present at this meeting. No other persons present. 

Minutes of October 11 2017 

VC Tracy Tarr made the motion to move the minutes of Wednesday, October 11, 2017 as 

amended. Member Patrick Hackley seconded the motion. Motion passed 4-0. 

Loon Pond, Meadow Pond* Stockwell Hill Road 

 

Chair Dick de Seve stated he was still trying to track down the owner of these lots to see who is 

holding the easement to these properties. Patrick Hackley asked if it was located on the South 

side of Loon Pond, Dick de Seve stated it is. 

Land Locked 17 acre Parcel 

Chair Dick de Seve stated he had heard there is a land locked 17 acre parcel that abuts Foss 

Forest that we may want to look into. 

VC Tracy Tarr stated that at the NHCC Annual meeting they did a large piece on the Twigg 

Property and the combined efforts of all three groups working on the project. 

Malouin Property 

Member Patrick Hackley stated he had not heard anything on the Malouin property, but that 

he believed the owner was still interested in gifting the 1.4 acre parcel that abuts the Meeting 

House Road property. Mr. Hackley stated he would contact Tom Howe relative to the property, 

and reach out to the owner to see if the gift of land can be transferred by the end of the year. 
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Forest Management 

Member Patrick Hackley stated he should contact Tom Howe to find out the name of the person 

who was mowing the fields in exchange for keeping the hay as payment. 

Frisky 1--1m 

Mr. Hackley stated we also need to start developing Frisky Hill and place the kiosk plaque on 

the boulder on the hill. Patrick Hackley stated he will also contact Ron Klemarczyk about the 

tree heights on Frisky Hill and Loon Pond. 

Cogswell 

Mr. Hackley stated we should utilize the online reporting system using Google apps to report on 

the status of each parcel that the commission is responsible for. 

GPS Classes 

Chair Dick de Seve stated he has not found any GPS classes as of yet, but continues to look. He 

stated that maybe Alec Carpenter would work with me on this. 

Adjournment 

Patrick Hackley made the motion to adjoum at 8: 10 p.m. VC Tracy Tarr seconded the motion. 

Motion passed 4-0. 

The next meeting of the Conservation Commission will be held on Wednesday, December 

13, 2017 at 7 p.m. in the upstairs of the Academy Building located at 503 Province Road, 

Gilmanton, NH. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Diane Marden 

 Attested by

  Richard de Seve Chairman 
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